Ventura College Academic Senate

Thursday, April 3, 2008
I.  Call to order

Called to order at 1:37 pm.

Present: Edith Conn (Senator Emerita), Joe Selzler (Secretary), Kathryn Schoenrock (President), , Deborah Ventura (Vice President), Ann Bittl (Art), Lauri Moore (Treasurer), Karen de la Pena (Business),  Lisa Letus (Nursing- alternate for Nancy Mitchell), Paulo Munoz (Counseling)
II. Approval of the minutes
Approved 8-0 with one abstention.

III.  Action Items
A. Approval of change in disciplines list for American Sign Language 
Tabled 9-0.  There was a concern regarding where American Sign Language was on the disciplines list. The issue, however, is with its placement in the district contract and therefore a union issue, not a Senate issue.
B. Approval of maintaining current release time for Senate Exec members 
Last week, the consensus of the Senate Council was to maintain the current process for the allocation of release time.  A motion by Paulo Munoz was made to “keep the release time at a combined 2.0 for the Senate Exec to be used to carry out Senate Business”. It was seconded by Deborah Ventura. The proposal was discussed with Senators supportive of maintaining the current total release time.  Senators stated that how exactly the release time is divided up should be decided by whoever is serving on the Senate Exec, and the division should be ratified by the Senate Council. The need for the Senate President to discuss decisions with the Senate Council was again brought up will Senators stating that if the Senate President doesn’t consult the Senate Council, what is the point of having a Senate Council. The motion will be voted on at the next meeting. 
IV. Formation of Senate Bylaws Ratification Subcommittee
The bylaws ratification committee was formed.  The bylaw changes need to be approved by faculty to go into effect.  The committee is Karen de la Pena, Lisa Letus, Joe Selzler, Lauri Moore, Kathryn Schoenrock, and Deborah Ventura.  Ballots will go out next week.
V. President’s Report

A. Administrative Council Report Budget information was presented at Admin Council. There is a $2.3 million shortfall district-wide.  The district will use reserves to cover the shortfall. The shortfall is mainly due to lower property tax revenue and a recalculation of the budget. The full-time faculty obligation was also discussed. The obligation was 392 this year and the district has 414 full-time faculty. The projected obligation next year is 396 and the district should have 428 full-time faculty mainly due hiring at Moorpark College.  Senators expressed concern that the Business Department at Ventura College is losing two faculty due to retirements and it looks like there will be no hiring in the Business Department this year.  There were concerns by Senators that this could lead to class cuts in the department.  
Ventura College will be re-classified as a “mid-size college” by the state due to enrollment growth.  This will result in about $500,000 more to the district. Ventura College has the highest overall productivity in the district.  In some ways, the high productivity hurts the College in the allocation model used by the District although not enough to cover the cost of reducing large class sizes. Other issues at Admin Council where the district wide services budget, the announcement of the classified College clean up day on April 22, and a discussion of the meaning of the signature  by a dean on the Staff Innovation Grants (does it mean approved by the Dean  or just that the Dean is aware of the application?). 
B. District Council on Student Learning/ District Technical Review 

Workgroup The Ventura College curriculum committee forwarded all three degree options to DTRW for review. 
C. Curriculum  

D. DCHR The District Council on Human Resources is working on revising the process for hiring faculty.  Things are still in the draft stage, and the proposed new process should be presented to the Senate Council sometime next year. There was also a discussion of continuing the ORAP review concerning its effect on applicants and the diversity of the hiring pool.  President Schoenrock suggested continuing the review but other DCHR committee members were opposed, so it looks like review of ORAP will end. 

E. DCAS The district budget was discussed.  The information was the same as presented at Admin Council (see above). 

F. Board Report The Board is currently working on Chapter 6 of the Board Policy Manual.  There was a discussion regarding the district’s position on environmental stewardship.  Some Board members think it should be a “shall” as in the “District shall strive to conserve water” while others prefer replacing “shall” with language along the lines of “whenever practical”.  No decision has been reached.


G. Other 

VI. Treasurer’s Report
A. Faculty Recognition Night- Save the Date April 18 Volunteers Needed RSVP are due for the dinner April 18th to honor faculty award winners and retirees. 
B.  Faculty nomination forms for outstanding service The ballots have been counted and the winners are Lucy Capuano-Brewer, Bob Lawson, Becky Hull, and Raeann Koerner. 
            C.  Great Teacher’s Seminar  The College sponsors five faculty to participate.  Faculty have been invited to apply for the spots. 
D. Other Also, the Senate will be giving three $500 scholarships to students through the foundation. 
VII.  Items for Discussion/Information

              A.  Division reports
       Ideas for next year’s “One Book- One Campus” are currently being sought.  Contact Deborah Ventura. The State Academic Senate Spring Plenary meeting is coming up.  Kathryn Schoenrock will be sending out the resolutions that will be voted on at the meeting to get faculty input regarding them.  
VIII. Adjournment

        Adjourned at 3:13 pm 
